

# MILLINGTON COMMUNITY SCHOOLS

8780 Dean Drive Millington, Michigan 48746 (989) 660-2450 "YOU CAN'T HIDE THAT CARDINAL PRIDE"

## SUPERINTENDENT'S UPDATES FOR THE WEEK OF DECEMBER 12, 2022

The Winter Sports Season is officially under way; our basketball and wrestling programs are off to a great start. This week's updates are the last for 2022. They will resume again after the New Year on Tuesday, January 3, 2022. I hope you all have a great Holiday Season and I am looking forward to seeing everyone next year.

## **Upcoming Events**

Monday 12/12 Adopt-A-Family – Last Day

Student of the Month Lunch – Meachum Elementary School

Thursday 12/15 Millington Bands Winter Concert: 5<sup>th</sup> Grade @ 5:00 pm

6<sup>th</sup> Grade @ 5:30 pm

JH @ 6:00 pm HS @ 7:00 pm

12/19 – 1/2 No School – Holiday Break

#### **Congratulations to the following Millington Cardinals**

The Millington Varsity Football Team for earning the Steve Spicer Memorial Team Leadership Award for programs that go above and beyond to perform community service.

Dominic Novelli for earning AP All-State Football honors from the Associated Press.

The Millington Wrestling Team, for defeating the #6 Ranked Freeland Falcons in their first match of the season last week. The team also went 4-1 at a tournament in Frankenmuth on Saturday. Luke Sherman, Dallas Walsh, and Aiden Cunningham went 5-0 on the day. The Cardinal Wrestlers are home this Wednesday at 5:30 pm and Saturday at 9:00 am.

Thank you to Mrs. Dantinne and Mr. Guinther for their involvement with Christmas in the Village. Their efforts have also helped our students become leaders in the community.

"It is amazing what you can accomplish if you do not care who gets the credit."

**Harry S Truman** 

## **Staff Spotlight**



The Staff Spotlight for the week of December 12, 2022 is Mrs. Reinert. Mrs. Reinert is retiring at the end of this month after serving Millington Community Schools for the past seventeen years. She started out as a secretary at Meachum Junior High School and is currently the High School Secretary. Mrs. Reinert graduated from Millington High School in 1980 and went on to earn an Executive Secretarial Associates Degree from Baker Junior College of Business. Her husband, Gailan, graduated from MHS in 1974 and is also the Village President of Millington. Their two children and spouses graduated from MHS: Chad and Tammie (Trato) graduated in 2002 and Amber (2005) and Dan Inman (2004). Mr. and Mrs. Reinert also have three grandchildren who attend or will eventually attend Millington Community Schools: Reese Inman (2030), Blake Inman

(2033), and Watson Reinert (2036). They are a Millington Family and proud to live in Millington! When asked what she is going to miss the most about working for Millington Community Schools, Mrs. Reinert said, "I am going to miss the 'work family'. I feel that I have watched everyone grow up, I have, I am the oldest in the building. I have so many close friends that I will truly miss chatting with. I am sure that it will take some time to get used to the 'quiet' – the high school office is very busy and the heart of the building." She also went on to say, "I am very proud to be associated with MCS. When I was awarded the secretarial position, it was an amazing blessing for my family and has proved to continue to be a blessing for seventeen years. Thank you to MCS for allowing me the privilege of working here."

### Cardinals in the Crowd - "Once a Cardinal, Always a Cardinal"

The Cardinals in the Crowd this week are the Wisenbach Family. Mrs. Wisenbach graduated from Caro High School in 1997 and is in her ninteenth year of working at Millington Community Schools in the capacity of social worker. She started out at Kirk Elementarty School and is now in her sixth year at Millington Jr/Sr High School. Mrs. Wisenbach puts in a lot of extra time serving our students and

local families by coordinating efforts with the Eastern Michigan Food Bank to provide food to local families and she also spearheads the annual Adopt-A-Family Fundraiser. Mr. Wisenbach graduated from Caro High School in 1994 and is a Sales Engineer at Intersoll Cutting Tools. He has also coached many Millington youth sports teams through the years and is also the MHS Varsity Basketball Assistant Coach. Kaden (2023) is a senior at MHS and is on the Varsity Basketball and Golf Teams. He was part of the 2022 MHS Golf Team that advanced to the MHSAA State Finals last spring. In his spare time he loves to hunt and fish. Ava (2027) is currently an 8<sup>th</sup> grader at Millington Junior High School and participates in Volleyball, Basketball, and Track. This picture was taken at Little Caesar's Arena, where the Varsity Boys Basketball team defeated Dryden 73-58 Sunday Night.

